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On September 6, 2016, LDL Telecom Services, Inc. (Applicant) filed an application to abandon 
all telecommunications services and relinquish its certificate 90-9269 pursuant to Ohio Adm. 
Code 4901:1-6-26. The Applicant currently provides long distance service only and has 165 
business subscribers. The Applicant has provided adequate customer notice in a variety of ways 
including US mail on August 22 and October 3, by email, and by telephone. The Applicant also 
provided a notice of discontinuance to the Federal Communications Commission on September 
2, 2016. The Applicant intends to discontinue service in Ohio on October 15, 2016. 

Absent full or partial suspension, certification applications will be approved in accordance with 
the thirty-day automatic approval process described in rule 4901:1-6-05 of the O.A.C. The Staff 
reviewed all documents and exhibits filed with this application and has determined that the 
proposed application appears to satisfy the Commission’s requirements set forth in 4901:1-6-26 
of the Ohio Administrative Code.  Staff recommends that this application be approved on 
October 6, 2016.    Upon approval of the application, Staff will ensure cancellation of the 
certificate no. 90-9269. 
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